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Dear Parents, 

 

Welcome to the final newsletter of this academic year ð and my final newsletter as 

Headteacher.  It is also the final edition under the editorial guidance of Ms Connelly, 

and we thank her for all her hard work in this regard. 

 

St Bernardõs new Headteacher, Mrs Moise-Dixon, has already made several visits to 

the school, and will be fully prepared to lead the school forward in the next chapter 

of its development.  I am sure you will be delighted with her vision, guidance and lead-

ership of this very special school community. 

 

Much of this academic year has been dominated by the challenges of Covid19, and the 

need to manage infection rates and hospitalisations.  The battle is not yet over, and 

we must maintain the measures put in place to safeguard both the school and our 

wider community.  Please emphasise the importance of wearing a face covering and 

maintaining an appropriate social distance from her/his friends. 

 

Your support is required, not just in the managing of Covid19, but in all aspects of 
your childõs education.  Your involvement is even more important than before, as Sep-

tember hopefully brings an opportunity to re-establish important routines including 

assemblies, Masses, and large scale events within the school community.  Please be 

active in your childõs education, whilst recognising also that the school must weigh up 

your childõs interests with the general good of the school community.  We are fore-

most a Catholic community of faith, and we must model Gospel values as both staff 

and parents.  In this way, we educate our children in the most important aspects of 

life, and provide strong foundations for the academic success that follows.  Where 

staff and parents are united in such a common perspective, our children will flourish: I 

look forward to hearing of their success in the months and years to come. 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours faithfully 

 

Mr A Sharpe  

Head Teacher  
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DoE at St Bernardõs  
Mrs S Clancy - DoE Co -Ordinator  

  

BRONZE DOE PRACTICE EXPEDITION  

Saturday 19 and Sunday 20 June 2021  
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Despite a few positive COVID cases in 

Year 9 leading to a number of students 

having to self-isolate, the Bronze prac-

tice expedition took place last week-

end with mixed weather. Those Year 

9 students not required to self-isolate 

completed a full dayõs walking with a 

member of staff accompanying each 

group.  On the Sunday, they were ôset 

freeõ and walked the second route, to 

Canewdon and back, unaccompanied.   

Those Year 9 students who were unable to attend will be completing the accompa-

nied training route next Sunday 27 June 2021. 

Year 10 students who had been waiting over a year to complete their expeditions also 

completed these routes.  The students learnt a lot from their training day and did very 

well on day two.  All groups will now begin planning their assessed expedition which 

we hope to complete in September with an overnight camp. 

After a 15 month wait, the Year 11 Silver group were finally able to complete their 

assessed expedition on 18 ð 20 June 2021.  Instead of bluebells in Sussex they had 

sunshine and showers in Essex.  They walked a 3 day route from Hockley to South-

end, Southend to Paglesham and Paglesham to Stambridge via Canewdon.  Once 

groups had got back into the swing of expedition walking, they performed well, and 

their Assessor has confirmed that they have met the standard.  All that is required 

is that they log everything onto their EDofE accounts to receive their Awards. 

 

I always tell the students that DoE is a challenge ð perhaps a bit more of one on this 

occasion!  Well done to all the students who took part in both expeditions and a 

big ôthank youõ to the staff who gave up their weekend to support them.  Infor-

mation on how to sign up for next yearõs Silver will be out before the end of term. 

SILVER DOE ASSESSED EXPEDITION  



Harriet Yusuf - Clairvaux Year 9  

Near to the start of Year 

9, Mrs Alexander had in-

troduced the idea of week-

ly meetings for ideas to 

celebrate and help to edu-

cate the pupils of this 

school on ethnic minori-

ties. And of course, it 

was a no-brainer to pursue 

the plans. We asked some 

of our peers and friends if 

they wanted 

to participate and as few 

weeks passed by, we had 

clear participants and our 
ideas started to flow. We 

all came up with the idea 

of doing a board on the celebration of black women and we began to plan as soon 

as possible. We felt like this was a great opportunity to give the girls in the school a 

female person of colour to look up to and it was a great chance for some more 

representation of the black community.   

 

As our vision was so clear to us it was very easy to get it going and we didnõt feel 

like we didnõt have any setbacks due to the clarity and teamwork. Due to help 

of teachers, we felt like we had a lot of freedom with our ideas, but we still had the 

support that we needed to allow our ideas to become reality. 

    

 We made this board to uplift and empower beautiful and influential black women. 

Black women tend to not be respected or uplifted and many people are not aware 

of the astounding accomplishments of several black women, and we just had to 

make sure that what these amazing women have done for our                             

society is recognised. Not only did 

we feel a sense of pride during this 

project, but we felt a deep sense of 

joy knowing that we were being 

given this space to allow our ideas 

to flourish. Making this board was 

such a wonderful experi-

ence and this is the first of many 

boards, we are excited to make 

more boards educating and cele-

brating several ethnic minority 

groups.   
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TO EDUCATE AND CELEB RATE 

ON ETHNIC MINORITIES  



CULTURE WEEK  
 

Love one 

another as 

I have 

loved you 

Our first ever cultural week took place this year, on the week commencing Monday the 

14 the June and it was a success! We had a range of activities ranging from Bollywood 

dancing and Chinese calligraphy to Improvisation theatre and salsa dancing; overall it was a 

great week full of learning and fun. The week kicked off with Bollywood dancing in the 

dance studio and Kepow improvisation acting, which got students involved and working 

together. Students learnt a range of Indian dance moves and were also able to make a 

dance of their own featuring some of these moves, everyone gave it their all and threw 

themselves into the activity straight away. There was also the Year 8 fashion show organ-

ised by the Head Student Team, students of different ethnic backgrounds got on stage and 

showed off an outfit from their country to the rest of their year group; we had students 

representing countries including Germany, Philippines, Nigeria, Ghana and more. On Tues-

day we had some more external visitors to come teach the students Salsa and lead anoth-

er day of improvisation acting; all the girls were really confident when it came to the group 

acting and were able to build up their confidence individually more and more as the work-

shop went on. On Tuesday was the Year 9 fashion show and again we had a show of dif-

ferent cultural outfits. On Wednesday, African drumming, flamenco dancing and improv 

theatre took place; the stu-

dents seemed to enjoy the 

African drumming and with 

a professional African 

drummer who was very 

enthusiastic and encouraged 

the students to just have 

fun while drumming. The 

students found that they 

learnt a lot from the fla-

menco dancer that visited 

our school including Span-

ish, good posture, the his-

tory of flamenco dancing 

and more. The Year 7 fashion show took place on Wednesday with children from England, 

Nigeria, Congo and more walking down the runway. On Thursday and Friday, there was 

African drumming, aboriginal art, Chinese calligraphy and the Year 10 and sixth form fash-

ion shows took place, all of which were just as exciting as the events that took place on 

the first three days. Even when students werenõt doing any external activities, they en-

joyed doing cultural activities within their normal lessons such as in English, Maths or Art. 

Overall, the cultural week was, to us, a big success as it seemed a lot of the students en-

joyed themselves and itõs something they would like to see happen again next year! 

We, as a committee, are really proud of the outcome as this was the first ever cultural 

week, we really enjoyed planning it and seeing everyone enjoying and celebrating all the 

different cultures we have within our school was really nice. Cultural will only get better 

and better from here. 

 

CULTURAL COMMITTEE  


